
Improvement Plan In Response To Recommendations Outlined In The Independent 

Investigation Into The Care And Treatment Of Ms Z 24 July 2017 

In 2013 a very serious incident occurred in Derbyshire, which involved an individual in receipt of 
mental health services (Ms Z). Immediately following these tragic events, Derbyshire Healthcare 
NHS Foundation Trust undertook an internal investigation, in order to explore the care and 
treatment provided to Ms Z and identify any learning to ensure a similar incident was prevented 
from occurring again.  An action plan was developed in response to this internal investigation, which 
has now been completed in full. 

Separate to the Trust’s internal investigation, NHS England commissioned an external review of the 
care and treatment provided to Ms Z. This report is being published today (24 July 2017), and the 
Trust’s action plan in response to the recommendations outlined, follows below. It is usual 
procedure for NHS England to commission an external report following a serious incident of this 
type, which involved a patient in receipt of mental health services. The report and its associated 
recommendations come from a non-NHS organization. 

The draft report was shared with the Trust in February 2017. The report and its recommendations 
have been accepted in full by the Trust. The action plan which follows has been in place since 
February 2017 and has been updated to reflect progress against each of the recommendations at 24 
July 2017. The action plan will continue to be updated and the Trust is committed to implementing 
all recommendations in full. A number of the recommendations were identified in the Trust’s own 
internal investigation report and are therefore complete, whereas some recommendations were 
slightly different or had a different perspective and therefore the Trust seeks to do further work to 
ensure all changes are introduced and embedded into current working practice across all of its 
services. 

Derbyshire Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust is deeply regretful of the missed opportunities outlined 
in this report. We offer our deepest apologies to the families and friends of all those affected by 
these tragic circumstances. 
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